Work Session Shinnston City Council

City Of Shinnston, West Virginia

July 27, 2015
The Work Session of the Shinnston City Council was called to order at 7:00 P.M. in Council Chambers on Monday, July 27, 2015 by Mayor Sammy J. DeMarco. Vice-Mayor Bob Burnett, Councilpersons James Coulter, Mary Ann Ferris, Rodney Strait, Brian Parrish, and Pat Kovalck were present. Also present were City Manager Travis Blosser, City Attorney Trey Simmerman, and City Clerk Kathleen Panek.

It was ascertained that a quorum was present.

Mayor DeMarco led the Pledge of Allegiance. Councilperson Strait gave the invocation.

There were no Citizen Petitions.

Mayor DeMarco presented a Proclamation for August 2. 2015 to be Shinnston Garden Club Day in honor of the 86th Anniversary of the Shinnston Garden Club. There will be a reception at the Museum from 2 to 4 on August 2, 2015 in honor of the Garden Club.

Executive Reports: City Manager Blosser stated Public Works is continuing the sweeping and patching schedule. We are waiting for the DOH on the Veterans Memorial issue. We are using in-house as much as possible on it.  We received notification today on the final approval for the Water Project. We will be putting out bids soon.
We extend a special thank you to Jewel City Church for their donation of $1000 to the City and $1000 to the Police Department.

Mayor DeMarco asked City Manager Blosser if the citizens were notified of paving in advance. Blosser replied that if it was a whole street, yes, for patching no because it would not disrupt much to patch. Councilperson Ferris recommended notification before paving.

Board Reports: Councilperson reminded the Museum will have a reception August 2 for the Garden Club and on August 9 for Don Vincent. There will also be extended hours during Frontier Days.

There was discussion of the proposed parking lot on City property at Pike and Main Streets. City Manager Blosser gave an overview of costs for the parking lot. It would include green space in the area closest to the Administration Building, for a rain garden for run-off, and 25 parking places. Councilperson Coulter would like green space between the parking area and the sidewalk to keep cars from pulling up with bumpers over the sidewalk. Jim Scudere had some questions that were discussed.
There was discussion of making Walnut and Main Streets 2-way traffic.

The Consensus is to move forward with the parking lot plan with a bidding process for paving depending on bids.
The Meeting ended at 7:45 P.M.
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